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For very many in the Judeo/Christian religious world, the Bible is taken to 
be a book of laws handed down through the ages for the sole purpose of 
helping God's creatures "behave themselves." Even to folks outside of this 
immediate sphere of influence one is usually no stranger to having "The Word 
of God" used on them by some well-meaning Christian Zealot. Somewhere along 
the way the message of the Bible has been lost through the passage of time 
and the result is that it has been adopted as a tool in the never ending 
quest for power in an effort to control masses of people to further this 
purpose or that.  

 

There is just so much in the way of dogmatic rhetoric that many of the 
religious of today process, parse and regurgitate the clichés in a quest for 
a “meaning” to life they can "get on board" with. The result? A cornucopia of 
denominations of faith-based institutions. So many "choices" that if you ever 
find yourself seated in a Church somewhere you can pretty much be assured 
they are getting it wrong and giving it that way to boot. 

 

Don't get me wrong, the Church as an organization has the potential to do 
much good for their individual communities but this is more a function of 
their charitable tendencies more than anything presented in their confessed 
theology. Many folks rarely read their copy of "The Holy Bible" and depend on 
those called to the ministry to spoon feed them whatever it is they need 
"spiritually." The problem is that the Bible is like a box of "Lucky Charms" 
cereal and the Church is only giving the congregation the marshmallow bits.  

 

The Bible really does tell the truth about our existence in a language even a 
child can understand. The problem is that the story it tells is one that even 
the greatest minds will have trouble getting completely wrapped around - and 
that's okay, we are not really expected to understand every aspect of what is 
going on here, else what would God be for? It is however possible to grasp an 
explanation that would make sense to child and scholar alike. It contains an 
explanation even an atheist could embrace. Many theists will not like it 
though, because it does point to the reason for Jesus and what it was he was 
"sent" to do. 

 

In order to begin to understand what is going on in this life, on this 
planet, in this galaxy, of this universe, in this space/time dimension one 
must - of necessity - accept (for the sake of argument) that a supernatural 
reality indeed exists. That should come easier to the child and the 
theoretical physicist than your average Joe Six-pack / Body-in-the-pew but 
with an open mind I think it is possible to grasp the overarching story of 
the Bible without getting bogged down in messianic prophesy, vain struggling 
about the law, etc.; a story that should prove agreeable to creationists and 
evolutionary enthusiasts alike. Threats made by God (and Clergy) become of no 
effect once we begin to realize that there is but one God, one purpose and 
Grace means we can all know we are fulfilling his plan by simply living our 
life. Sounds too good to be true? That's why it's called the "Good News!"  

 



The following views are gleaned from a rather haphazard reading of the Bible 
(both Old and New Testament King James NKJV CLV and others) but a reading 
none the less. There are, of course many learned men that have ferreted out 
many observations and of course the numbers of folks studying the Bible for 
clues as to its prophesies for the future are legion. These views have come 
to me after many years as a believer in the salvation afforded me by the 
purported death, burial and resurrection of Jesus but it has only been fairly 
recently that this whole business ever began to make perfect sense. I feel at 
this time I must perform my very best Rod Serling impersonation as I invite 
you to  

"Imagine if you will..." 

 

    



Of Angels And Man 
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When God created Man he created him as a spiritual being but with a solid 
form. This creature was much like an Angel but was created in order that 
God's Holy Spirit would increase. Angels are creatures made of spirit but do 
not have the ability to multiply in their heavenly realm. A domain was 
prepared for the existence of these creatures so that their survival would be 
assured. It was important however that in addition to a free will these 
creatures should be endowed with a desire to multiply. The garden prepared 
for man was a test-bed of plant and animal reproduction and even Adam was an 
animal creation specially designed for God's Holy purpose. It was his desire 
to reproduce that God intended and which led to his desire for woman. 

 

Adam was obedient to God's will and did all that was asked of him. In this 
way Adam was very much the perfect Angel but still Earthly in make-up and 
very much alone. In order that the reproduction mechanism be established it 
was the work of God that extracted from Adam the complementary creature to be 
known as Eve. The resultant creature of woman being made from the man 
resulted in a corporeal being that lacked a certain aspect of the spiritual 
being that made her receptive to outside spiritual forces. The removal of a 
portion of the spiritual being from Adam also left him with the ability to 
receive the spiritual attachment as well. Prior to Eve, all of God's 
creations were completely made up of his Spirit but unable to multiply. The 
ability of Eve to receive a spiritual "attachment" (never having known a 
complete spiritual connection to God) was the desired outcome of her 
existence and Satan (being God's Chief Angel and ultimate creation) was sent 
to attach his spirit to that of Eve. The time was right to send Adam and Eve 
(possessed by the spirit of Satan) into the World to begin the process of 
growing the Spirit of God.  

 

Adam entered the world with a spiritual deficiency and Eve entered the world 
with a completeness in the combined spirits of good (God) and evil (Satan.) 
When Adam and Eve had a child it was born as a combination of Adam's 
spiritual void with a measure of Eve's spirit of Satan. When Eve again bore a 
son that son also received a measure of Satan’s spirit along with the ability 
to receive even more spirit but with no other spirit available that void 
would go unfilled. Ultimately when Cain slew his brother Abel, the life 
spirit of Abel was returned to God (who gave it) but the portion of Satan’s 
spirit remained in the Earth and was able to attach itself to Cain (due to 
the spiritual void aspects of his being) and in so doing Cain was now 
carrying a double measure of Satanic spirit.  

 

With this mechanism in place the spirit of Satan was allowed to multiply upon 
the Earth and the Essential Life Spirit was also multiplied. It is the spirit 
of Satan that is responsible for death; for only in death is the Spirit of 
Satan multiplied and this becomes the catalyst for the increasing supply of 
spirit being delivered back to the father. At a certain point other of God's 
creations were sent to earth to increase the available spirit by mating with 
women and creating a race of Human / Angel hybrids known as Nephilim (or 
Giants.) These new creatures were human (with the measure of Life plus 
Satanic spirit that entails) yet possessing a partial Angelic spirit from 
their heavenly fathers that soon entered the world resulting in more and more 



humans being born with an overabundance of angel spirit which was supplanting 
the required Life Spirit required by God.  

 

Noah was selected as being pure in spirit. This may have meant simply 
containing only Human(Life)/Satanic spirit (or at least the highest measure 
of Life Spirit remaining among all creatures of the Earth. The great flood 
was established as a way of harvesting all available Life-Spirit (maximum 
yield) while at the same time flooding the Earth with those Spirits of the 
Nephilim and the now abundant spirit of Satan. With Noah and his clan safely 
protected from the calamity and loss of life they were free to begin 
repopulating the Earth. This new Earth was different from the World entrusted 
to Adam and Eve in that this one was teeming with Angelic type spirit. New 
humanity would doubtless represent an irresistible host to all the spirits 
now in the Earth and to be sure everyone born into this situation would stand 
very little chance of resisting any form of spiritual possession and in this 
respect it would be reasonable to assume that mankind now all possess a 
measure of Angelic spirit by virtue of their having been born into the 
situation. 

 

Now faith was also on display in the man of Abram. Perhaps it was Satan who 
brought faith into this existence. Is it possible that Satan trusted that God 
would retrieve him in the end, being magnified through the process of 
spiritual reproduction in the Earth? This faith may have been exhibited in a 
strong spiritual connection to God. Such that God chose the line of Abraham 
to be the example of God's plan for humanity. Perhaps it was a genetic 
uniqueness that allowed for a perfect fit for the pure spirit of God to fill 
the available spirit void. Perhaps this was the aspect that set aside the 
Jewish people as unique upon the Earth. The Spirit of Satan may actually 
offer a perfect fit for The Holy Spirit of God. In keeping with God's plan 
the spirit of Satan will detach from a human only to make way for the Holy 
Spirit.  

 

Jesus came to bring to the Earth the Holy Spirit of God. The Holy Spirit 
replaces the spirit of Satan in the process known as Baptism. Once the Spirit 
of God is attached to the Spirit of Man it can never be separated in this 
life. All people who receive the Holy Spirit are deemed fit for God's purpose 
which is the creation of a corporeal being which contains the Holy Spirit of 
God yet also contains an Independent Life-Spirit albeit in an incorruptible 
form. Ultimately all of humanity will come to inhabit the immortal host 
thereby allowing the Life-Spirit to remain for all eternity. Death will be no 
more - having served its purpose in God's most excellent plan.        



Our Part In God's Infinite Plan 
Michael S. DeBurger 8/25/2016 

Today I had another of those moments where I was compelled to write my 
thoughts so as not to lose them. What follows is the result of that idea:   

When the Nephilim die their spirits are left to wonder the earth and possess 
souls whenever they can. Jesus came with the power to cast out demons in his 
own name. Since Jesus is actually the son of God and his mother was Earthly 
would that make him in essence Nephilim? Perhaps when Jesus was crucified his 
spirit was left to remain in the Earth and possess the souls of believers. 
When you accept and believe that Jesus died and rose again and confess his 
name you are in essence casting out the demons that possess your soul and 
replacing those with the Holy Spirit. The effect of acquiring the Holy Spirit 
is what is called Baptism. Even if you are not yet possessed of a demon the 
result of belief is a baptism whereby the God given life spirit that everyone 
is born with is transformed into a Holy Spirit and affords protection from 
the evil one. A Spirit is an unseen force and where a single Nephilim spirit 
can possess only a single individual, Jesus came with the Spirit of God The 
Father that has the ability to possess anyone and everyone. When Jesus was 
crucified his Spirit was released upon the Earth and resulted in the many 
wonders experienced during the Pentecost (mankind now having the Spirit of 
God rather than simply the spirit of life. Prior to Jesus the only way for 
mankind to avoid demonic possession of their mortal spirit was to behave 
according to the law and resist evil (which proves to be a futile exercise.) 
Forgiveness of sins and sacrifices would offer some hope for a counter-
measure to the corrupting influence of evil but in reality there was no 
permanent way to combat the influence of the Nephilim Spirit. When Jesus died 
and was pierced the issuance of blood and water actually contained the saving 
element of God namely "The Holy Spirit." Within the person of Jesus was 
contained enough Holy Spirit to heal everyone on Earth from the sickness 
called sin. When a person dies their Holy Spirit (as was the case with Jesus) 
must remain in the earth and is available for use by humans who come after 
the deceased. Jesus was allowed to reanimate himself in order to fulfill the 
resurrection although the body witnessed by the multitudes may not have been 
his glorified body. It is the members of the Church that make up the 
glorified body of Christ and because of this he lives even now upon the 
Earth. There will come a day when all those that have received the Holy 
Spirit of God will be called out of this Earth. Jesus will at last be given 
his glorified heavenly body and will have the power to draw his own toward 
the Father who will remove the Holy Spirit that dwells within the human form 
and place that spirit into an incorruptible body therefor transforming the 
believer into an immortal soul. The remaining Earthlings will need correction 
in order that they might receive the Holy Spirit that comes by finally 
confessing and believing in the life saving name of Christ Jesus. Those who 
are possessed by the evil Nephilim spirits will be unable to receive the Holy 
Spirit and will need to be cast into the fire to remove (by destruction) the 
evil spirit. Those who possessed the evil will be risen once again free of 
the evil that prevented their receipt of the holy spirit and will be 
corrected and will ultimately be able to take advantage of the Holy Spirit 
offered to all others. Once all of Humanity has been given their 
incorruptible bodies we will be fit for God's purpose and can begin our 
eternal existence beside our Brother and Savior, The Lord Jesus Christ; when 
we will all truly be children of The Omnipotent Supreme Holy God The Father. 
This God alone has the ability to manipulate the flow of time and will likely 
do so as he harvests this world for all it is worth in Holy + Living Spirit. 
With the knowledge of such great power and love we find our assurance and 
hope in our forever participation in God's infinite plan. 


